

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of 28th February 2017 Meeting, Held at Quorn Lodge Hotel at 5 pm

Members	Ref	Sep	Oct	Nov	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug
Andrew Leaver	AL				√	✓						
Dennis Hurst	DH				A	A						
Dianna Osborne	DO				A	A						
Eric Hall	EH				√	✓						
Eric Sylt	ES				A	A						
Gavin Howling	GH				A	A						
Harry Mann	HM				A							
Jane Horn	JH				A	A						
John Horn	John H				A	✓						
Jim Green	JG				A	✓						
Jim Schofield	JS				√	✓						
Maggie Saunders	MS				√	A						
Mic Hirst	MH				√	A						
Mike Rowe	MR				√	✓						
Penny Hancox	PH				√	✓						
Phil Bendall	PB				A	A						
Richard Holton	RH				A	A						
Sheila Aston	SA				A	A						
Stephen Robinson	SR				A	A						
Susan Herlihy	SH				A	A						
Tony Pick	TP					✓						

MINUTE	ACTION
<u>Apologies</u>	
<u>Matters Arising</u> To be addressed during meeting	
<u>Young Chef</u> Winners and runners up of the local competition attended Stapleford Park to demonstrate the menu planned for the District Final on 25 th March. The Clubs' trophy will be presented to the candidate that progresses furthest in the District competition.	EH
<u>Youth Speaks</u> Senior and Intermediate teams from Catmose qualified for the District Final to be held at Catmose College on 11 th March. AL, JohnH and EH expressed disappointment that they would be unable to attend and invited others to take their place in support of the teams. John H was asked advise Lee that JH (given), AL and EH were unable to attend the District Final and to convey our best wishes to the teams.	AL JH
<u>Young Musician</u> The District Semi Final will be held at John Ferneley on Saturday 4 th March. PH has done an excellent job in filling the helpers' posts. JS will collect items required for the event and deliver to EH for delivery on Saturday.	PH JS EH
<u>Young Writer</u> Notifications of interest awaited from Belvoir and John Ferneley. An unsolicited	

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of 28th February 2017 Meeting, Held at Quorn Lodge Hotel at 5 pm

MINUTE	ACTION
<p>application from Harlaxton has been accepted.</p> <p>Submissions required by 5 April 2017 to enable us to comply with the District date of 13th April.</p> <p>Radio Leicester has expressed an interest in interviewing MS and last year's winner.</p>	<p>MS</p> <p>MR</p>
<p><u>Young Photographer</u></p> <p>Derek Whitehouse and ES will liaise to raise/discover interest in the competition. JS will arrange for a progress report to be presented to the next meeting.</p>	<p>ES</p> <p>DW</p> <p>JS</p>
<p><u>Young Designer</u></p> <p>TP has kindly offered to stand in for MH. Arrangements are being progressed by David Wilson at MV16. JS will advise change of personnel to David Wilson. Melton RC can supply two judges for the competition.</p>	<p>MH</p> <p>JS</p> <p>TP</p>
<p><u>Rotary Stars</u></p> <p>PH and TP will review the current situation following Dennis Hurst's decision to transfer his skills to other Rotary business. The committee wish to thank Dennis for his past help.</p>	<p>PH</p> <p>TP</p>
<p><u>RYLA</u></p> <p>No suitable candidates have been identified.</p>	<p>MR</p> <p>MW</p>
<p><u>Additional Youth Programmes And Opportunities</u></p> <p>The possibility of assisting Abi with a Sage Accountancy Programme has been communicated to Sarah Cox. It was agreed to follow Sarah's advice that Abi is the best person to initiate her enrolment in the course.</p> <p>The suggestion from MW that the committee consider approaching the June Roper Sports Trust for a grant to help disadvantage take up tennis was accepted. This would appear to align with the Trust's aim to get disadvantaged children into sport.</p> <p>JS will meet with representatives from Hamilton TC and Melton Building Society to discover how best to proceed.</p> <p>AL has again contacted schools following the recent T.V. publicity on the National Holocaust Centre.</p>	<p>MW</p> <p>JS</p> <p>AL</p>
<p><u>Warning Zone</u></p> <p>It was hoped that Feedback from non-participating schools could be presented at the next meeting. JS to investigate.</p>	<p>JS</p>
<p><u>Interact</u></p> <p>DO and JH have arranged a meeting on 15th March at John Ferneley.</p>	<p>DO & JH</p>
<p><u>A.O.B</u></p> <p>Members of the Committee wished to give their condolences to Maggie following the sad loss of Sandy.</p>	

Rotary Joint Youth Committee

Minutes of 28th February 2017 Meeting, Held at Quorn Lodge Hotel at 5 pm

MINUTE	ACTION
<u>Date of Next Meeting:</u> Date: 11 April 2017 Time: 17:00 Location: Quorn Lodge	